Minutes from June 18, 2018  Board of Trustees meeting

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met 7:30PM -  Mayor O’Neill, Trustees Robertson, Bowman, Moroney and Potts present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #12 in the amount of $18,911.43 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the April meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor as amended.
Correspondence
· RELEAF workshop – back to basics

· Central Hudson Bulletin: re Monthly Newsletter
· 2018 CHIPS / PAVE/ EWR Reimbursement info
Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
    Pearl St sewer still ongoing case

    Applying for Grant to look into Sanitary Sewer installation.

    No trespassing signs ?  to be discussed further with Bob Lusardi.

    Emergency services – joint services agreement signed with the County.

Trustee Robertson reported that:
· He and the Mayor met with OSI and the NJ/NY Trail Association and that going forward they will have additional meetings.  They are doing a lot of work on the property and are trying to understand how we all fit together.  They have cleared trees along walking areas so groups can get through.  Trustee Robertson asked them who was responsible for the trees.  It doesn’t appear to be OSI. We need volunteers to help us.  
· Parking as always is an issue. We need to sit down with them again.  We cannot run this with our budget. We need to seek out grants for help.  They agreed they needed to cast a wide net.  He stated that we need to be prepared for the summer influx.  

· The trails have been vandalized and there is potential misbehavior: various intoxicants.  We need more monitoring by the Sheriff and DEC patrols.  Our citizens need to have more impact.  We need to engage Philipstown and Cold Spring.  
Old Business
BNB – awaiting info from Beacon on their decisions

Allen Coal property MESS -   Bill Bujarski to handle….

Clean-up approved at last workshop….. attic cleaned and offices to be cleaned.
Pack McCarthy water issues.

Respectfully submitted
Mindy Jesek, Village Clerk

